From: David Redhead [mailto:red.admiral@virgin.net] 
Sent: 21 March 2012 13:16
To: Keene, David
Cc: Rowlands, Rob; Drew, Paul; Keyse, David; Bob Duxbury; Rebecca Horley; Bourn, Nigel; Burrow, Camilla; Fletcher, Victoria; Woodfield, Dominic; Jackson, Matthew; Clennell, Neil
Subject: Gavray Drive - Design Code
Dear David,
 

Thank you for consulting Butterfly Conservation on the Design Code dated 2 March 2012.
 

We would like to point out the inconsistencies between the drawing on page 3 and the subsequent plans such as that on page 14. The page 3 drawing shows the hedgerow running along the south of field 7 and and the east-west hedgerow to the east of it being retained. The plan on page 14 does not show these two hedgerows as being retained. The two additional retained hedgerows in the page 3 drawing appear to be in partial fulfilment of Rob Rowlands welcome proposal following EDP's assessment of Butterfly Conservation's report on their White-letter Hairstreak egg survey carried out in November 2011 in fulfilment of condition 26. In his email of 22nd December 2011 Rob stated "Following discussions with the client and masterplanner, I can confirm that three of the seven sample areas predicted to be destroyed in your report can in fact be retained." Butterfly Conservation feel the retention of the three extra hedgerows would significantly improve the chances of the the White-letter Hairstreak butterfly colony surviving the development and be in compliance with condition 26 of the outline planning approval.
 

The issue of lack of consistency between various drawings, plans and maps goes much wider than this Design Code. Although we have not completed our assessment of the various documents that are now available on the Cherwell DC website as part of the discharge of conditions it is obvious that further discrepancies occur between the drawings, plans and maps contained in the ECMS, WMP and draft Masterplan circulated last November but now presumably superceded. This is unacceptable and runs the real risk of irretrievable damage being inadvertently done to the site by those involved in the future because the document they happen to be referring to contains an incorrect drawing, plan or map. All drawings, plans and maps should accurately and exactly reflect those in the agreed Masterplan.
 
On page 8 there is a selective listing of conditions pertaining to the outline planning approval. The condition numbers are now incorrect as they relate to the original outline planning approval rather than to the more recent extension in time outline planning approval which contains significantly more conditions. For example condition 19 on page 8 is now condition 23. Whether the words used in the descriptions on page 14 now accurately reflect the content of the revised conditions needs checking.
 

As the remainder of the document says nothing about the ecology issues Butterfly Conservation have no further comments to make as we do not feel qualified to comment on matters such as "Building Typology".
 

Regards,
 

Nigel Bourn (Director of Conservation, Butterfly Conservation)
 

David Redhead (Upper Thames Branch of Butterfly Conservation).
